STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 18 September 2017
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Janice Dyer, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft
District Councillor Virgin


	Public:
	6 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
One resident of Fleming Drive once again raised concerns regarding the problem with traffic entering the ‘No Entry’ entrance into Jervis Close from Fleming Drive.  PC will add another note in the bulletin. Also cars parking on the pavement in Fleming Drive – they appear to be carers visiting the children’s home in North Street. The PC agreed to send a letter to the home. 

24 Kirby Close – Residents again raised the point that the tree on the PC owned land next to their property had not yet been trimmed. Cllr Carter-Windle will visit Nicholsons to find out why the work has not been carried out. 

23 Kirby Close - Another tree in same area adjacent to the house & patch of land will also be queried with Nicholsons.
1268
To receive apologies for absence



Cllr Hinton and Cllr Meadowcroft.

1269
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


None received.

1270
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 17 July 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None

1271
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Hudspeth sent apologies.


James Virgin was in attendance.


The local plan was reviewed and it was confirmed that fast broadband would be coming to 
the village in March 2019.

Delivery of new recycling bins ongoing.
1272
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


a)
 Deddington Day center (The Windmill Thursday Club)



An email was received requesting a donation



RESOLVED


THAT, the PC agreed to make a contribution of £200.00. This was proposed by Cllr 
Carter-Windle and seconded by Cllr Dyer.


(b) 
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields





The PC received an email from the playing fields committee requesting a £500.00 

contribution towards the Jubilee room refurbishment 




RESOLVED



THAT, The PC agreed a donation of £750.00. The PC would need to see the 


accounts. This was proposed by Cllr Giles and seconded by Carter-Windle.
1273
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Status update, proposed Worton Road Housing Development 



Roger Tyers attended to put forward revised plans for 22 houses with parking for 63 cars.  
The plans were well received by the council. Roger will arrange for the plans to be 
resubmitted in colour for the council to review again. 



- PC website development  



Clerk to investigate our options & report back – base on single site.



- Speed signs / Traffic calming scheme


Cllr Hinton to report back at next meeting.



-Emergency plan


Cllr Giles reviewed the plan and confirmed that no changes were required other than  
telephone numbers to be updated. 


-Reverend Arthur retirement 

The Reverend will hold his last Service on the  7th Jan 2018 at Sandford. After the service 
there will be a party and buffet lunch at the S&SC for anyone who would like to attend.



Cllr Carter-Windle asked if the council would consider making a contribution towards the 
celebration. 

THAT, the council agreed £150.00 plus £18 to cover the cost of the advertisement in the 
bulletin.


- Nicholsons invoices –


Two outstanding invoices, one will be paid this month the other has an outstanding 
query. 



- Letter received from M&D Gardening to inform PC that they had sold their company to a 
new contractor, Nigel Prickett. Clerk to contact new contractor to confirm acceptance of 
existing contract/terms and re-issue contract.



-Dog fouling on driveway of house in Marshall Crescent – PC will include a notice in the 
October Barton 
Bulletin.   
1274 
Circulation Folder 


Clerk to create a circulation folder sheet that the Cllrs could add notes to for points relevant 
to meetings. 
1275
Reports


(a)
 School Governors report - Cllr Henderson


139 children at beginning of term. 


Eco area has ground to a halt, people responsible not responding. Two neighbours have requested information regarding how the roof will look. 

Windows are in and look good. 

The bell tower has been rebuilt.


5 governors have resigned - Need to recruit for replacements.


(b)
 Highways, pavements and verge 



 Proposed lay-by status, Holliers Crescent 



Cllr Giles has completed the application to submit to the planning department and felt that 
we needed official plans. Cllr Giles has asked an architect (Richard Wilkens) to draw up 
plans; these should be available by the next meeting.

 

David Ward from Worton Road asked Cllr Henderson to look at the pavements in Rectory 
Crescent/Farriers Road; marks by council have been placed but no improvements.



Ivy has been cut back on the mirror in Church lane.  There was a problem with one of the 
mirrors, it appeared that it had been tampered with – Cllr Henderson has resolved the issue. 

1276
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


None outstanding

1277
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda Sept 2017)  
ii. Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 17 Jul 2017 
    None received.

    RESOLVED
        THAT, all payments listed were agreed.
1278
To receive items for next agenda

- Update Christmas weekend

1279
AOB 



Following  approval  for a 1 meter path on PC land next to 1 Cross Way, a letter has been 
sent to Mr & Mrs Weightman (12/9/17) to remind them that the land would continue to be 
owned by the Parish  Council. 



A letter was received from the Alice Marshall Hall regarding improvements for the hall. The 
letter was reviewed and the Parish Council confirmed that they are open to looking into 
it, 
could we ask for more information on what has been done/planned to do.  PC would also 
need to see the accounts.



Email from  Aldwyn Adams, 23 Kirby Close seeking permission for the siting of Herris fencing 
on PC owned land adjacent to the property.



THAT,  No objection from PC.
1280
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16 Oct 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
2



  Signed .............................................


